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August 29, 2020 

MEMORANDUM FOR: FEMA Regional Administrators 
Regions I – X  

ATTENTION:  Regional Recovery Division Directors 

FROM:  Keith Turi 
Assistant Administrator 
Recovery Directorate 

SUBJECT: Public Assistance Program Issuance of Updated Policy – 
FEMA Policy #104-009-18, FEMA Emergency Non-Congregate 
Sheltering During the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency, Version 2 
(Interim)  

The purpose of this memorandum is to issue the updated FEMA Policy #104-009-18, FEMA 
Emergency Non-Congregate Sheltering During the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency, Version 2 
(Interim). 

The original policy, published on June 17, 2020, recommended, but did not require, that applicants 
collect data on sheltered populations in order to facilitate a smooth transition from one FEMA 
program to another. The attached updated policy amends the list of suggested data collection points 
in Appendix A. 

If you have any questions on the contents of this policy, please contact Traci Brasher, Acting 
Director, Public Assistance Division at traci.brasher@fema.dhs.gov. Questions regarding the data 
sharing element can be sent to FEMA’s Recovery Reporting and Analytics Division at FEMA-
Recovery-RAD-Data-Sharing-Support@fema.dhs.gov 
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